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21st June 2024 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Well it looks like the summer has finally arrived at last! As we head into the final weeks of the school year, 
things are starting to get very busy in school so please check the dates below so that you don’t miss any 
summer events. I have also put next year’s term dates at the end of the letter. 
 
Next week, our year 5 and 6 children will be on their residential and I will be joining them from Wednesday 
to Friday, and so will not be here at school. I will be contactable via email, but please be aware that I may not 
be able to get back to you very quickly. Please speak to Mrs Jones in the office, if you have any problems or 
concerns and she will pass all message on to me. 
 
Fundraisers 
This term, our school community has raised huge amounts of money for the school and charities. I would like 
to thank you all for your generous contributions and support with these events. The PTFA  raised £108.40 
through the bags2school scheme and so far we have raised a tremendous £1013 of sponsorship money for 
the Trysull Trot. Please could you bring in any unreturned sponsorship money on Monday 24th June.  
Our group of year 4 and 5 girls raised an incredible £112 for Macmillan Cancer Support with their LoomBand 
charity event. I am extremely proud of these children who decided to raise this money all by themselves.  
 
Nursery Closure  
Just a reminder that there will be no school for our nursery children on Tuesday 9th July. 
 
Year 5/6 Summer Fair Fundraiser 
The children in Oak class will be hosting charity summer fair for the children during the school day on Monday 
15th July. The children are planning and organising this event themselves in order to raise money for the 
Movement Centre ( https://www.the-movement-centre.co.uk/) – a local charity that supports children with 
mobility difficulties. Please look out for more information about the fair that will be sent separately. 
 
Sports Day 
Our annual Sport’s Day will be held from 9.30am on Friday 5th July on the Trysull playing fields. Your child will 
need to wear sporty clothes for the day and are invited to wear a t-shirt in the colour of their house (St 
Catherine – yellow, St Francis – green, St Joseph – blue, St Thomas – red). Your child will also need to be 
wearing suncream and bring a sunhat and a named water bottle with them.  
The PTFA will be selling refreshments for adults. I look forward to seeing lots of you there to support your 
children. 
 
PTFA Summer Raffle  
The PTFA will be hosting a summer hamper raffle. Following the success of the Easter raffle, we hope that 
the summer raffle will be just as well supported. Tickets will be sent home to sell to your friends and family 
next week and the raffle will be drawn on the playground at 3.30pm on Thursday 11th July. The children are 
invited to wear their own clothes to school on Tuesday 9th July, in exchange for bringing in an item to be 
placed into a class hamper or an item that could be a prize for the raffle. 
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Last Day of the Year 
A reminder that the school will close at 1.15pm on Friday 19th July. There will be no afterschool club this day.  
 
Important dates 
Monday 24th – Friday 28th June - Year 5/6 Residential to the Pioneer Centre 
Friday 5th July, 9.30am - Sports Day 
Monday 8th July, 3.30pm - Loud Hall Music and School Choir Summer Concert  
Tuesday 9th July – Non-uniform day for raffle contributions 
Thursday 11th July, 3.30pm – PTFA Summer Raffle Draw 
Monday 15th July – Y5/6 Summer Fair Fundraiser 
Wednesday 17th July, 2pm and 6pm - Year 5/6 Production of Peter Pan 
Friday 19 July, 1.15pm - Break up for Summer Holiday 
Monday 22 July - INSET Day 
 
Thank you for your continued support. If you would like to discuss any aspect of your child’s education, my 
door is always open or feel free to contact me in the usual ways. I hope that you have a wonderful weekend 
in the sunshine! 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Mrs de Graaff - Headteacher 

2024/25 Academic Year Dates 
Autumn Term 2024 
INSET Days: Monday 2 & Tuesday 3 September 2024 
Term Time: Wednesday 4 September 2024 to Friday 25 October 2024 
Half term: Monday 28 October 2024 to Friday 1 November 2024 
INSET Day: Monday 4 November 2025 
Term Time: Tuesday 5 November 2024 to Friday 20 December 2024 
 
Spring Term 2025 
INSET Day: Monday 6 January 2025 
Term Time: Tuesday 7 January 2025 to Friday 14 February 2025 
Half term: Monday 17 February 2025 to Friday 21 February 2025 
Term Time: Monday 24 February 2025 to Friday 11 April 2025 
 
Summer Term 2025 
Term Time: Monday 28 April 2025 to Friday 23 May 2025 
May Bank Holiday: Monday 5 May 2025 
Half term: Monday 26 May 2025 to Friday 30 May 2025 
INSET Day: Monday 2 June 2025 
Term Time: Tuesday 3 June 2025 to Friday 18 July 2025 
INSET Day: Monday 21 July 2025 
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